CORRAL NEWS

Hondo, Texas

The Weekly Newsletter of the Lone Star Corral, Hondo, Texas April 6, 2018

Thanks to everyone for your contributions to the *CORRAL NEWS*, <u>especially emailed items</u>. Those make my job much easier. The email address is <u>edcn5241@gmail.com</u>. The deadline for submitted items is **NOON** on **THURSDAYS**!!!

The **CORRAL NEWS** is posted to the Lone Star Corral's website at <u>www.lonestarcorral.com</u>, courtesy of Mike Loscher, Webmaster. Click on Newsletter to see the **CORRAL NEWS**.

Liz Pearce, Editor Ruth Postel, Proofreader

FROM THE OFFICE:

OFFICE HOURS:

Monday thru Friday 8:30 am - 12:00 noon | 2:00 pm- 4:30 pm

Saturday 8:30 am - 12:00 noon

Sunday CLOSED

BLUEBONNETS MEETING CANCELLED!

There will be no Bluebonnet April 18th meeting for several reasons. The current guidelines do not call for an April meeting, the President is out of the Co-Op, and there is no new business before the Bluebonnets at this time. The officers did not feel that it was necessary to have about a 10-minute meeting and waste the members' time.

Bluebonnet Officers

THANK YOU so much to the members and guests who attended the Easter potluck. So many of you helped us without our even having to ask. Serving tables were set up and taken down, ice was replenished, dishes were washed and put away to name a few. This was greatly appreciated.

Thank you also for the anonymous donation of ham and all the delicious food prepared by so many.

Margie Strickler and Rose Schafer, Co-Hosts

THANKS!!

Every once in awhile there appears some extra goodies in the concessions refrigerator and freezer. I just want to thank those who are donating these items for everyone to enjoy!!!

Mary Brogan, Lot 86

KITCHEN COMMITTEE

The Kitchen Committee has cleaned the big chest freezer and unplugged it for the summer. The few remnants of ice cream are in the upright freezer.

The range top has been cleaned and the gas to the stove has been turned off for the season. We did not turn off any of the refrigerators.

Thank you all, and have a great summer.

Jeanie Hoyle, Lot 85

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!

APRIL 7, 2018, Saturday



Come join us for "Movie Night" on April 7th at 6:00 p.m. in the Clubhouse. We will be showing "Seven Days in Utopia" filmed locally in 2010. Free popcorn. Sponsored by Larry & Mary Brogan, Lot 86.

APRIL 11, 2018, Wednesday

A sign-up sheet for Ladies' Lunch Bunch (L.L.B.) is in the Clubhouse on the table. Included on the clipboard are directions to the Old Alsatian Steakhouse. A copy of the menu is also on the clipboard.



This restaurant is located in one of Castroville's historic buildings and the ambiance is quite nice. If you are not certain you plan to attend, do reconsider as this will be a very nice event. If you have any questions regarding directions do not hesitate to call me. If you are leaving for the summer, this luncheon will be a grand send-off. For those of you who spend the summer here, please remember L.L.B. meets every 2nd Wednesday of each month, year around. In addition, if you have a nice meal within driving distance of LSC, please request a copy of the menu to take home and get that to me for consideration for a

future luncheon. Many of our get-togethers are the result of recommendations from one of the ladies. All recommendations are appreciated. Submitted by Diana Stone, Lot 94

LSC Men's Grub Club



The Men's Grub Club will meet on **Wednesday April 11** for lunch at the Oasis Outback in Uvalde. Let's meet at the Clubhouse at 12:15 and carpool to Uvalde. If you have questions contact Tom Gallaty at Lot 30. Please sign up in the Clubhouse prior to 12:00 noon on April 10th so a count can be given.

Judy and Tom Gallaty, Lot 30

CONGRATULATIONS to **Rose Gregory**. She was playing Mah Jongg on Tuesday, and the game had just started. The first three players had picked up a tile and discarded. Then it was Rose's



turn. On her first turn, she picked up her tile from the table and called Mah Jongg. She had completed the 14 tiles to be the winner of that game. Extraordinary especially since it involved the "Winds" tiles, which is difficult to do. We are so proud of her!

From The Mah Jongg Players at LSC

HELP KEEP THE PARK RUNNING SMOOTHLY - VOLUNTEER

VOLUNTEERS are needed for Bingo, Card Bingo, and Social Hour during the month of April. Additionally, someone is needed for May to handle the birthday flags. Signup sheets are on the bulletin board by the South door of the Clubhouse. Thanks for signing up!!

HAPPENINGS OUTSIDE THE CORRAL

RAYE THEATER in Downtown Hondo

For current movie information, call the Showtime line: 830-426-5757 (Friday morning is best)

DINING OUT SPECIALS:

In D'Hanis BILL & ROSA'S ASK STAFF FOR DETAILS ABOUT SPECIALS

In Hondo:

Tuesday: Pizza Hut starting at 5:30 PM. **\$7.00** includes all you can eat pizza and salad bowl. Tuesday: Azteca, **\$6.00** Enchilada plate, ALL DAY. Tuesday: Dairy Queen, ALL DAY Special – Taco Salad or Tacos.

Bill & Rosa's Restaurant Offers A 15% Discount to LSCers Only on Lunch and Dinner!

Also come and enjoy LIVE MUSIC, 6 - 10 PM FRIDAY AND SATURDAY NIGHTS, And SUNDAYS FROM

12 - 3 PM at Bill & Rosa's Restaurant.

CLASSIFIED

Please let me know if you sell your item(s) so that I can take your ad out. Ads limited to 6 weeks. Thank you.

FOR SALE: 5th wheel Montana 2011. 3400RL 4 slides. New Tires. Fireplace, King Bed. Central Vacuum By appointment only. Mike Bach. 816-590-6165,. Carrie. 724-456-5000.

FOR SALE: 2003 Allegro Bus 40' with 3 slides, diesel pusher. Can be seen on Lot 116. Contact Gayle Longwell, Phone 847-346-2007.

FOR SALE:

RV Cover, new, still in the bag, fits up to 35 ft. \$100, obo. See Ron & Sherry Maurer. Lot 132

FOR SALE: Countertop electric oven comes with cover/carrier. \$25.00. See at Lot 122 or call Minta Ross.

LD4/6

FOR SALE: Epson 330X printer includes a black ink cartridge. \$25. See Larry Brogan, Lot 86.

Ah, yes, if you find mistakes...
In this publication, consider that they are there for a purpose. We publish something for everyone!!

The *CORRAL NEWS* is published each Friday and is available on the Lone Star Corral's web site, www.lonestarcorral.com. The link to the issues, Newsletter, is on the main page of the web site. Printed copies are available at the Clubhouse and at the Park Office for members and guests to be informed of the weekly activities at the Lone Star Corral. Provide articles for the newsletter in written format, please, sign your name and place them in the red basket on the credenza (near the SOUTH WALL, in the Clubhouse) or e-mail them to Liz Pearce (Lot 125) by NOON on THURSDAYS. The email address is <a href="edoctor:edocto